FuturePorts

April 19, 2006

Ms. Catherine Witherspoon

Executive Officer

California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street, 7th Floor

Sacramento, CA 95814

Attention:  Ms. Sylvia Oey, Manager, Planning and Technical Support, Public Liaison
RE:
Draft Emissions Reduction Plan for Ports and International Goods Movement in California

Dear Ms. Witherspoon,
On behalf of FuturePorts, I appreciate the opportunity to provide our comments on the Emission Reduction Plan (Plan).  The Air Resources Board (ARB) has demonstrated leadership in its endeavor to develop a plan that addresses the severe air quality and traffic congestion currently affecting our communities.  The Plan is a comprehensive analysis of the overall issues, and an excellent example of how collaborative efforts can address these points and develop solutions.  We applaud the ARB for the hard work done to date, and look forward to being fully engaged with this process in the future.
FuturePorts is a recently formed membership-based organization representing a broad spectrum of port and shipping supply chain providers, users, and benefactors.  The organization was formed to assist the ports and community in achieving economic vitality and environmental health for the region.  Many of our members live and work in the San Pedro Bay area, and are justly concerned for the quality of the air they breathe as they live, work, and play in the area.  
However, our members are equally concerned about the creation and retention of jobs by the goods movement and logistics industry.  It has been said, “quality of life begins with a job.”  We’d like to remind the ARB that the jobs created are not just for the local region, and the economic engine of our state’s ports creates jobs for millions of Californians and U.S. workers alike.  The concept of a clean environment and economic growth are not mutually exclusive, and these efforts must occur simultaneously for all of our communities to prosper in a healthy environment.
We have several comments on the Plan in its current form.  Overall, we approve of the general concept of the Plan, and caution that rushing to push for approval of a plan that lacks consensus and has not undergone a peer-review process may not be the best solution in the long run.  There are valid concerns by environmental experts regarding the technical analyses of risk assessment procedures for the estimation of health effects.  

Additional concerns are that existing OEHAA/CARB procedures for evaluating diesel exhaust and particulate matter were not taken into consideration.  We would like to ensure that the health risks are not unfairly evaluated, similar to comparing apples to oranges, when it comes to the approach used in comparing diesel emissions from different sources.
The technical concerns notwithstanding, FuturePorts supports the urgency of moving forward with a Plan in an economically feasible manner.  It is critical that we implement a plan that is flexible in order to take advantage of the technology and tools currently available and those yet to be developed.  Flexibility will provide the incentive for business to develop technology and processes to achieve the reductions in emissions required.
We support concepts such as the Maritime Goods Movement Coalition Plan as outlined in Attachment G.  The business community has a remarkable ability to perform the scientific research and develop technology to clean the environment in a cost efficient manner.  Market strategies will provide the financial reward to those who develop the best technologies and are able to get them to market fastest and most cost effectively. 
We urge the ARB to remain a leader in developing partnerships with the stakeholders and communities affected by the goods movement industry.  Initiatives such as the ARB’s Memorandum of Understanding/Statewide Rail Yard Agreement to Reduce Diesel PM at California Rail Yards is a great example of how collaboration and public-private partnerships can provide win-win solutions without litigation or legislation, which saves us all enormous quantities of time and money.  
Thank you for your consideration of our comments.  Again, we commend the efforts of the ARB to address this daunting subject.  FuturePorts stands ready to assist the ARB in developing a plan for emission reductions that will be fully embraced by all stakeholders, resulting in a clean, healthy environment and economical prosperity for us all.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth Warren

Executive Director

FuturePorts

Cc:  Board of Directors
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